File / dossier : 6.01.07 Date: 2021-05-03 Edocs: 6575855

Written	submission from
Cameco	Corporation

Mémoire de Cameco Corporation

In the Matter of the

À l'égard de

Darlington New Nuclear Project

Projet de nouvelle centrale nucléaire de Darlington

Application to renew the nuclear power reactor site preparation licence for the Darlington New Nuclear Project

Demande de renouvellement du permis de préparation de l'emplacement d'une centrale nucléaire pour le projet de nouvelle centrale nucléaire de Darlington

Commission Public Hearing

Audience publique de la Commission

June 10-11, 2021

10-11 juin 2021





May 3, 2021

Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 280 Slater Street, P.O. Box 1046, Station B Ottawa, ON K1P 5S9

Re: Darlington New Nuclear Project Power Reactor Site Preparation Licence Renewal Application

Dear Commission Members,

I write to you today in full support of Ontario Power Generation's (OPG) Darlington New Nuclear Project (DNNP) Power Reactor Site Preparation Licence (PRSL) application renewal.

Cameco's vision is to *Energize a Clean Air World*. The construction of new nuclear electricity generation facilities, as contemplated by OPG in their application, is both in alignment with this vision and will further our continued efforts as a society to combat climate change. This project has the potential to position Canada as a global leader in advanced nuclear electricity generation along with re-affirming the leadership position of the Ontario nuclear supply chain.

OPG has deep roots in Ontario and continues to be a leader in community support and development. OPG remains connected to the community through regular and open dialogue, the distribution of print communication and, prior to the COVID-19 pandemic, offering station tours and giving presentations to local community groups and councils. The various forms of community initiatives, outreach and the execution of ecological and biological assessments in support of OPG's DNNP application, reaffirm their dedication to community well-being.

In summary, the positive impacts that OPG's operations have had is well recognized. The DNNP will not only create many additional future direct and indirect jobs in the nuclear industry, but it will also contribute to securing the future of nuclear power generation at the Darlington site for many years to come. I have the utmost confidence that OPG's Darlington Nuclear site remains suitable for a new Nuclear Generating Station and am pleased to support OPG's PRSL 10-year licence application. I look forward to continued progress on the DNNP.

Sincerely,

Dale Clark Vice-President

Cameco Fuel Services Division

DOR. CC

CAMECO CORPORATION

Fuel Services Division 205 Peter Street Port Hope, Ontario Canada L1A 3V6

Tel 905.885.1129 Fax 905.885.9124 www.cameco.com